June 17, 2005

In a recent column in the Detroit News, Frank Beckmann misrepresented a personal conversation I was having with a colleague.  We were sharing stories we had heard from both parents and students about high school guidance.  

I write you to clarify my views about the critical role that high school guidance counselors play in the lives of students.  As we seek to significantly increase the number of young people who attend and graduate from post-secondary schools, colleges, and universities, we must work to provide our State’s counselors with the resources and backing they need to succeed.   

As I’ve noted in my statement attached, MSU has a nationally ranked graduate program in guidance counseling -- one of the many offerings as part of the University’s commitment to providing the best research-based education for those seeking this career path.  

Certainly, many guidance counselors in high schools are doing an excellent job in encouraging students to earn a college education—some of these counselors are graduates of our program.  But, I am deeply concerned for those students who do not have this valuable support.  

I look forward to continuing the relationships MSU has developed with guidance counselors throughout Michigan, the nation, and the world.  I recognize that these guidance counselors are a key component to the successful recruitment of college-bound students. 

Sincerely,

Lou Anna K. Simon, Ph.D.

President
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